
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

January 11, 2011 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:35pm by co-chair, Paul Darr.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

  Julie Sabin  Jocelyn Mullen  Biz Collins   

  Jennifer Moore Paul Darr 

 

Also present was Jody Kliska and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Jocelyn/Jennifer.  Motion Passed.   

 

Announcements – Biz to attend RFC meeting on January 18th. 

 

Old Business –  

Letter to Todd – Paul and Julie signed and Michele will send via inter-office tomorrow.   

 

GVRTC – Julie said she didn’t have anything to add and Jody said she’s seen a few chapters but 

nothing new to report. 

 

Julie attended Greg Linza’s trail meeting about what’s going on along the riverfront trail heading 

west towards Fruita.  Group reviewed maps and action list from meeting of 1/07/11.  Discussed 

that the Excel sheet doesn’t really match the maps because it contains the Pike property and other 

areas not related to the Fruita section.  Further discussion about the new bridge at 32 ¼ Road and 

that there are some issues with trail designs on the south side because of the ADA requirements. 

 

Jocelyn asked where the funds will come from for ongoing maintenance.   

 

Grand Valley Bikes – Working on getting a board in place.  Moving onto the February event – 

“The Worst Day to Ride”. 

 

Biz asked about commenting on the Capp Rock plan.  Biz will contact City planning for 

clarification.   

  

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business –  

Jocelyn wants to get appropriate signage on the riverfront trail.  Michele explained what has 

happened with this attempt in the past.  Michele will email Jocelyn with the key players.  Jody 

suggested that they contact the upper key players to get suggestions and then the little committee 



works on the plan.  Talked about keeping the signage simple with mileage rather than putting all 

the players’ logos on the signs.  Concerned about the cost and the red tape that keeps the issue 

bogged down. 

 

Julie added that Ken Simms stated that the UTC Master Plan needs to updated.  She wants to 

make sure that all the connectors are looked at and added to map.   

 

Jocelyn asked why Ken is so interested to have UTC redo the UTC Master Plan.  Michele and 

Jody explained how UTC originally worked on the map and have made the additional changes to 

subsequent UTC Master Plans.  Julie will talk to Ken and see if he can come to the February 

meeting.  Group thinks would be a good idea.   

 

Paul thinks at the next meeting we should discuss what trail signage really means.  Julie will talk 

to Ken about a riverfront trail map for the group to look at. 

 

Public Comment – Doing a meeting in Fruita next week Wednesday from 4:00pm to 7:00pm at 

the Fruita Civic Center. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm. 


